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April is Celebrate Diversity Month, a celebration that was
initiated in 2004 to recognize and honor the diversity
surrounding us all. By celebrating differences and similarities
during this month, organizers hope that people will gain a
deeper understanding of each other.
April is Autism Acceptance Month, established to raise
awareness about and acceptance of the developmental disability that impacts an
individual’s experience of the world around them.
April 22: Earth Day promotes world peace and sustainability of the planet. Events are held
globally in support of environmental protection of the Earth. 


FROM INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT DAN WOLD...

CORBETT SD CALENDAR DATES
TO REMEMBER:
April 13 - SAT's for Juniors (Free)
April 14 - Middle of the term
April 16 - Junior & Senior Prom
April 20 - Immunization Exclusion Day
April 21 - High school conferences
April 25-28 - PTA Book Fair


Class of 2022 - Graduation Celebration
Thursday, May 26th, 8:00 pm, Corbett Campus
More details to come! Check the district website for updates.
Questions? Contact Jenny Radulesk, email:
jradulesk@corbett.k12.or.us


mailto:jradulesk@corbett.k12.or.us
https://s.smore.com/u/004e/ad7ae6891894be0544a470061ad3e02b.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/64e3/0502c455ca8cbab45f4f42eb750c037a.jpeg


As all are aware, face coverings became optional in Oregon for
most school situations and activities, including transportation,
the week before Spring Break. So far, that has gone well, with
about one-third of folks still choosing to mask. Teachers,
administrators, support staff, and, especially, counselors all
worked to prepare students to honor and respect others' choices
in the matter. Face coverings are still mandated for our health
rooms and certain other situations deemed "high risk." The need
for universal masking may return, but I want to take this
opportunity to thank everyone for their patience and support as
recommendations and requirements changed frequently over the
past twenty months.

CORBETT SD 39 JOB LISTINGS
.85 FTE Special Education Assistant 
1.0 FTE K/1st Multi-age Classroom Teacher 2022-2023
1.0 FTE 2nd/3rd Multi-age Classroom Teacher 2022-2023
1.00 FTE AP Biology/Chemistry/Physical Science Teacher
Temporary 1.0 FTE High School Counselor 2021-22
.83 FTE Educational Assistant Secondary
Substitute Custodian
Substitute Bus Drivers

https://s.smore.com/u/64f4/15cffb87970e2224831a460ce25ca44d.jpeg
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https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=1337
https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=1335


CLICK HERE FOR BUDGET COMMITTEE

POSITION DESCRIPTION

CLICK HERE FOR THE BUDGET

COMMITTEE APPLICATION



Click here to Apply:https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx

VACANCY BUDGET COMMITTEE POSITION NO. 2
Details: This is for a three-year term, to expire or renew on December 31, 2024.

To apply for this volunteer position please fill out an application and submit to Robin Lindeen-
Blakely in the district office. Email: rlindeen@corbett.k12.or.us

https://meetings.boardbook.org/Documents/File/1e5328aa-6f3f-4435-bdc4-402bcbb38ead?version=1
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Documents/File/801d3fa4-653e-4048-9e57-cd7da3c2f3a5?version=1
https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx
mailto:rlindeen@corbett.k12.or.us


CLICK HERE FOR INFORMATION ON

KINDERGARTEN KICK-OFF!!

WE ARE EXCITED TO WELCOME NEW FAMILIES
TO THE CORBETT PRESCHOOL NEXT YEAR!
The Corbett Preschool serves children aged 36 months-5 years old. We have some spots
opening for the 2022-2023 school year. Priority is given to students that live within the Corbett
School District boundaries, and then to students that have a sibling enrolled in Corbett Grade
School. 

We will host an open house for prospective families on Thursday, May 5th. Drop by anytime
between 4:30 - 7:00pm to meet our teachers, explore our indoor/outdoor classroom space,
and enjoy light refreshments while getting to know our play-based preschool program. See
attached flyer for more details.
Families that would like to join the preschool need to schedule a parent-student visit between
8:30-9:30 am any day we are open (we follow the Corbett School District calendar and are
open Monday-Thursday). Please contact Cassie Duprey, the preschool administrator, at
cduprey@corbett.k12.or.us to schedule a visit between April 4 and May 16, or with any other
questions.
Best,
Cassie, Nikki, & Haley
Corbett Preschool

https://corbett.k12.or.us/2022/02/08/2022-23-csd-kindergarten-enrollment/
mailto:cduprey@corbett.k12.or.us




NEXT REGULAR SCHOOL
BOARD MEETING:
WHEN
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 20TH, 7PM

WHERE
35800 HISTORIC COLUMBIA RIVER
HIGHWAY
CORBETT, OR

MORE INFORMATION
At this time it is assumed the meeting will be offered in
person and via Zoom.


To Zoom meeting link and agenda will be posted here
when it's ready:
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/15
54
The agenda will also provide instructions for public
comments.


2021-22 School Board Members: Michelle Vo - Board
Chair; Todd Mickalson- Board Vice Chair
Bob Buttke, Katey Kinnear, Todd Redfern, Rebecca
Bratton, David Granberg.
Student Representative - Galilea Rios-Schultz


Regular board meetings are held the third Wednesday of
each month, except where noted (*), at 7 pm. Everyone
is welcome, and each meeting includes time for public
comment.

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING
#1: APRIL 27TH, 7:00 PM
These are public meetings to discuss the budget for the fiscal
year July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023. Any person may attend and
provide comment on the proposed programs to the CSD
Budget Committee. At this time it is assumed they will be
offered in person and via Zoom.


To join the Zoom meeting: The meeting agenda containing the
Zoom link will be posted when ready here:
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554


The agenda will also provide instructions for public comments.

https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554
https://s.smore.com/u/c957/390cbcf02eb1c7fa4d7d0303094d0d30.png


FROM THE HEALTH ROOM:
Field trips are once again happening at Corbett! The Health Room
staff would like to remind parents/guardians of a few things that
will make it safer for your student if they have a chronic health
condition:
Let the Health Room staff know if your student has any allergies;
especially if they cause a severe allergic reaction.
1. School stock Epi-pens do not go on school field trips, so if
your student has a severe allergic reaction to any
food/environment factor/insect sting, please bring an extra Epi-pen to school. This would go
with your child on the field trip.
2. Bring any medication that your student needs in the bottle/box that has the pharmacy label.

This is our doctor/healthcare provider’s order that we follow.
3. If your student has a chronic health condition requiring any type of medication or
intervention; please make sure the Health Room staff are aware.
4. Any medications given, whether prescription or non-prescription, requires a parent to
sign the appropriate authorization form. Debbie Baker, Health Assistant or Julie
Nakamura, RN will be happy to assist you. Please call the Health Room at: 503-261-
4258.
Last, please remember that school exclusion day is April 20, 2022. “All children who are not
up-to-date or complete on immunization will be excluded from their school.” (Multnomah
County, 2022). Your Health Team is ready to assist you with any questions.


Happy spring and stay healthy!
Julie Nakamura, RN

MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS:

LOOKING FOR CAPS…NOT THE ONE IN
SPRINGDALE!
Our middle school artists finally got around to using all the caps we collected in 2019, and
now we’re looking for more! These cap art projects are a fun way to study and use the artistic

https://www.multco.us/multnomah-county/news/school-exclusion-deadline-extended-april-2022-don%E2%80%99t-wait-catch
https://www.multco.us/multnomah-county/news/school-exclusion-deadline-extended-april-2022-don%E2%80%99t-wait-catch
https://s.smore.com/u/8d31/01f4b42abfedd538e315cee3b79ea134.jpeg


HIGH SCHOOL NEWS:

element of texture, and they keep a little bit of plastic out of the landfills. So, if you want to
lend a hand, please collect, clean and save your plastic caps of all colors (varied sizes are
great, but anything bigger than a soup can lid tends to be too big to use). You can bring them
to the middle school office, or have your student walk them to Mr. Houck’s room. Thanks!




WINTER SPORTS FINISH STRONG!!!

"What 4A basketball team in the state of Oregon has the highest winning percentage, won the
most games, lost the fewest, scored the most points and held there opponents to the fewest?
That would be your Corbett Cardinals Girls Basketball Team. They came within 8pts of an
undefeated season and although they were a 10 seed entering the state tournament, they went
all the way to the state final game against Philomath. Corbett ended up 2nd in state. Along the
way beating the most top ten ranked teams in state. Impressive year overall. The 3A division
is in for big test with the cards dropping down next year. We lose great seniors Sydney
Schimel, Isabelle Van Hee, Grace Merrill, and Sydney Holwege, but return a strong core group
that will contend for the title once again."


-Coach Bill Schimel-



Coach Bill Schimel preparing
the team to play in the 4A State
Championship Game vs.
Philomath

Corbett packed the Marshfield
gym with lots of support from
the community & a school
router bus full of kids.

Good Sportsmanship by the
Corbett Girls Team. Seen here
cheering on the Madras Girls
Team at State.

2022 OSAA 4A BASKETBALL
STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS ALL‐
TOURNAMENT TEAM
Girls

First team — Allyson Schimel

CARDINALS SENIOR WING JOE
FUNDAK NAMED PLAYER OF THE
YEAR!!
The Tri-Valley Conference announced the top boys and girls
players from the 2021-22 basketball season, with plenty of
Corbett players earning spots.
Here are all the all-league teams:


Boys

First team — Joe Fundak & Lane Fort

Honorable mention — Cole Weien


Girls

First team — Allyson Schimel
Second team — Grace Merrill & Ella Holwege

Honorable mention — Isabelle Van Hee

https://s.smore.com/u/e53b/33a348b6d8b819a84db29d500318612a.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/af0e/f09ed0001bcc212c6fece0e7cabaed93.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/03f4/f32c9e1cfb896a2261e665e7b9e1d17d.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/17c1/03761bce6b8f340f9350073e67144013.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/5c7d/22fb4d1861965129638535fa946be6b4.jpeg


CARDINALS SWIM COMPETES
WELL AT 4A CHAMPIONSHIPS
MEET
A pair of Corbett High swimmers shined in the state
championship meet this past weekend as they both finished in
the top-five of their respective events at the OSAA 4A Swim State
Championships Saturday, Feb. 19, at the Tualatin Hills Aquatic Center.



"What a season for the Corbett Boys basketball team. For the first time in 24 years the boys
made the state playoffs. They were able to host a playoff game, which they won and then were
knocked out of the tournament in the round of 16. The season was a tough one, only having 6
varsity players and dealing with the challenges of COVID, but the guys held it together and
were able to win 15 of their 21 games. The team was led by our three seniors, Joe Fundak,
Lane Fort and Mykah Cummings. And bolstered with a group of three juniors, Cole Weien,
Matthew Stencil and Cannon Davis. When the dust settled, Joe and Lane were voted to first
team all-conference and Cole was named to the honorable mention team. But, without the
contributions of Mykah, Matthew and Cannon the season would have gone nowhere. It was a
great group to watch play, and to coach, and one that will be missed as we look forward to
next season."
-Coach Don Carter-


https://s.smore.com/u/cdd3/119a04451bf97154612104202ba0a2b4.jpeg


Cardinals sophomore Ellie Schmidt placed fourth (2:07.14) in the girls 200 freestyle and fourth
(5:38.84) in the 500 freestyle; while senior Trenten Schmidt finished third (5:04.65) in the boys
500 freestyle and fourth (55.71) in the 100 butterfly.


Article courtesy of Pamplin Media:

WRESTLER IAN BROWN TOOK
2ND AT THE 4A-SD4 SPECIAL
DISTRICT 4 DISTRICTS IN
SISTERS, OR

CORBETT CARDINALS OREGON HIGH SCHOOL
EQUESTRIAN TEAM (OHSET)
"The team is made up of Ellie Aho (Senior), Rhiannon Fletcher (Senior), Gali Rios Schulz
(Senior) and Shelby Brill (Junior). Each rider is responsible for the care and training of their
horse and they practice several times each week in preparation for each of 3 District meets
between February and April. Our team represents Corbett in events such as English Equitation,
Reining, Working Rancher, In-hand classes, Cow Sorting, and several Gaming Events.


The team has performed exceptionally well after the first 2 meets and already has 2 riders that
have qualified for the State Competition in Redmond, Oregon May 12-15. Currently, Ellie Aho
and Rhiannon Fletcher are ranked 1st for Cow Sorting in the NE District! Way To Go Ladies!
They are competing against teams from Barlow, Sandy, Estacada, Lincoln, La Salle and
Centennial. The Lady Cards are also in position to move on to the State Competition in
several additional events after the 3rd and final meet April 1-3 at Oregon Equestrian Center in
West Linn. So, come on out and Cheer them on! Go Cards!!!"
-Coach Jeff Aho-

https://pamplinmedia.com/go/45-sports/536734-429792-corbett-swimmers-ellie-trenten-schmidt-make-podium-at-state-meet?fbclid=IwAR2CqgUkVxXRj8_o5nMjlvXTgQ3Asi5Y1zY-kzhi3LfrhCLlyFUG-SDCYBo
https://s.smore.com/u/f8ce/8b1f308759b75016f8c92bc1b776f54a.jpg


PURCHASE YOUR HIGHSCHOOL YEARBOOKS NOW!

Gr. 8 - 12 main campus yearbook = $37.00
Gr. 8 - 12 main campus activity card = $40.00
Gr. 6 - 7 main campus activity card = $30.00

Activity cards provide students with free admission to all home 

high school athletic events, and their fees help support 

Middle School / 8-9 Academy / High School sponsored activities
in general.
They can be purchased online via credit card with your MealTime
account (5% fee incurred), 

or with Mrs. Gibbs via cash or check in the MS/HS office.




BE A YEARBOOK ANGEL!


Every year there are deserving students who cannot afford a yearbook. We have a program to
help! By donating $37.00 you can purchase a yearbook for one of these students. It means the
world to the student who gets an unexpected yearbook.


Please consider being part of this great program. Make your check payable to Corbett High
School and write Yearbook Angel in the memo line. Mail to: Corbett School District, 

attn: Brie Windust, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, OR 97019

https://s.smore.com/u/471b/e78e870fb0eb44c54208fffffdc0f64f.jpeg


MARCH STUDENT OF THE MONTH!

Congratulations to the Corbett Symphonic Band, who finished
first among 4A schools at the MHCC Band Festival on Friday,
March 11th. The band will again be representing Corbett at the
Tri-Valley League Band Festival on Thursday, April 14th at
Molalla H.S. The band would like to thank you for your
continued support!


On Thursday, April 7th, the Cardinal Choir will be representing
the Corbett community at the 2022 Tri-Valley League Choir
Festival. This event will take place at Estacada H.S. and will
feature all of the choirs from the Tri-Valley League.


-Nicholas Budge

https://s.smore.com/u/f72c/36f7ba087946e9f4d74d09a409bee9f4.jpeg


8TH GRADE:
SYLEE
SNOWDEN

She is incredibly
determined and is always
willing and eager to ask
questions and revise her
work. -Devon Groh
Sylee is a hard worker and
has really shown up in the
last Trimester. - Andrew
Wise

She is responsible and
caring to all students and
staff. -Hannah Lambert

9TH GRADE:
SYDNEY
BILYEU

I had Sydney on cello
before, and she was
always trying her very
hardest and made some
very big improvements. I
loved her attitude and the
way she took her learning
seriously. She is attentive
and disciplined. -Mr.
Blaeuer
Sydney is kind, respectful,
and a class leader. She
has a knack for science
and I really enjoy having
her in science this year! -
Brandon Aye

Sydney is a helpful
student in class! I can
always rely on her to be
active participant and to
positively influence her
peers. Additionally, she
does not shy away from
asking questions when
she has them - the key to
being a great math
student! -Kathy Childress


10TH GRADE:
AVA
BLATCHFORD

She has made a huge
jump this year. She
regularly ask for help. In
addition, she seeks feed
back on work,
consistently puts in her
best effort, and is feeling
more comfortable in her
thinking in class. -Sam
Wallace

https://s.smore.com/u/ff09/bbee3d67634af085d3e67536bf26dce9.png
https://s.smore.com/u/173d/dd60b43de8a850a57588acfa2109d77d.png
https://s.smore.com/u/ecdf/1151f9931d1db5e62ea96144490dd9c5.png


11TH GRADE:
LAREN CHASE

Laren consistently makes
excellent use of class
time and isn't afraid to ask
questions. His hard work
and determination sets a
positive example for
everyone around him. -
Devon Groh

Always super positive in
class and works hard to
make sure he gets his
work done well. I'm
impressed with his writing
skills!-Mallory Spanjer

12TH GRADE:
SORRELL
GREEN

Sorrel regularly shows up
to class with a great
attitude and provides
thoughtful contributions to
our class discussions.-
Devon Groh

Sorrell is great! He always
completes his
assignments promptly
and is a joy to talk to and
work with. -Sophia
Hanefeld

Sorrell is a bright and
capable student who
often does a good job
when asked to explain
complex issues in AP
Government. -Timothy
Cooper





https://s.smore.com/u/f1ea/9ac6dd300307fad423b9b98bb02715fa.png
https://s.smore.com/u/731d/020e3144f9595848f854908d9755610f.png
https://s.smore.com/u/d049/1ad6c8fc28326e358eb51b737fecaab8.jpeg


C.H.A.M.P.S. UPCOMING FUNDRAISERS

C.H.A.M.P.S 2023 IS HOSTING THE JUNIOR-
SENIOR PROM
DATE: April 16th, 2022 

TIME: 7:00- 10:00 PM
LOCATION: Camp Angelo’s 32149 SE Stevens RD Corbett OR 97019
TICKET PURCHASE DEADLINE: 4/13/2022
Tickets will be $50 for a single, or $80 for a couple. Ticket price includes picture, appetizers
and beverages. Tickets are being sold during lunch Tuesdays and Thursdays, in the high
school commons. Prom pass must be completed and signed by parent or guardian to
purchase tickets. Prom pass available in person on sale days or by emailing:
becky_clayton@comcast.net

mailto:becky_clayton@comcast.net


PLACE ORDER HERE https://www.superkidsresale.c
om/

CLICK HERE TO HELP WITH THE CHAMPS

SENIOR GRAD PARTY!

CORBETT PTA HOPES EVERYONE IS HAVING A
WONDERFUL SPRING!

https://corbettchamps.wufoo.com/forms/m1wxqrrr07wsjdv/
https://www.superkidsresale.com/
https://bit.ly/corbett22
https://s.smore.com/u/5a1b/c2fd595db50076f64531ce592fefbb30.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/ac4f/334989fb81c5fac9f58b24310e4855df.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/1da2/b946be9181325fed0ebc5da701951909.jpeg


The PTA is having its first Scholastic Book Fair in two year!
Please join us April 25 until April 29. The book fair raises money
to supply books to the classrooms for both the teachers
and students to use and enjoy.


Also, Staff Appreciation will be during the week of May 2-5, and
we are
looking for ideas, volunteers, and basket makers!


Smiling can be an act of charity. Please sign up with Amazon Smile to
support the Corbett PTA. Visit www.smile.amazon.com, once logged in
choose "Corbett Elem PTA", and then bookmark www.smile.amazon.com so
that Corbett Elem PTA benefits every time you shop!


The next PTA meeting will be April 14, 2022 at 6:30pm. The main topics
we will discuss will be the book fair and staff appreciation week.


If you are interested in volunteering please email
corbettcardinalspta@gmail.com.

CORBETT SCHOOL COUNSELING SERVICES
For questions about access to resources at Corbett School District, please call Student
Services at (503) 261-4235.
● Counselor & Behavior Specialist (K-12):
Anna McNeely – amcneely@mesd.k12.or.us – 503-261-4212
Vanessa Knight – vknight@corbett.k12.or.us -- 503-261-4241
● School Psychologist:
Dawn Becker – dbecker@mesd.k12.or.us – 503-261-4212

FAMILY & STUDENT RESOURCES: CORBETT
SCHOOL DISTRICT
● Corbett SD has a website provided by the School Intervention Team (SIT) at:
https://corbett.k12.or.us/students/mental-health-resources/
● Visit the Student Services web page at:
https://corbett.k12.or.us/schools/student-services/special-education/
● Visit the Corbett Mental Health & Behavior Support website at:
https://sites.google.com/mesd.k12.or.us/corbett-mhbs/home
● If you know of a Spanish Speaking family who may need an interpreter, you can email
Melissa Davis, our ELD teacher, at mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us. If you have a family who needs
an interpreter, not in Spanish, email Melissa Davis as well.

http://www.smile.amazon.com/
http://www.smile.amazon.com/
mailto:corbettcardinalspta@gmail.com
https://s.smore.com/u/5ea9/facdb694e923f1cddb13f3e667baf6b3.jpeg
mailto:amcneely@mesd.k12.or.us
mailto:vknight@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:dbecker@mesd.k12.or.us
https://corbett.k12.or.us/students/mental-health-resources/
https://corbett.k12.or.us/schools/student-services/special-education/
https://sites.google.com/mesd.k12.or.us/corbett-mhbs/home
mailto:mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us


MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION
SERVICES: MULTNOMAH
COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH CALL
CENTER
If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning,
Mental Health and Addiction Services is here to listen. Seek help by calling the Mental Health
Call Center at 503-988-4888. Our team of mental health professionals is prepared to help
anyone experiencing mental health issues at any time, in any language.



When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get:

Free, 24/7 mental health support
Interpretation services for non-English speakers
Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies
Help finding mental health providers
Information about non-crisis community resources



Urgent Walk-In Clinic
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic.
The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health crisis at no cost.

Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis
Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse practitioner
Get help with medication and treatment

Location: Cascadia Behavioral Healthcare Urgent Walk-in Clinic
4212 SE Division St, Portland
Hours: Monday - Saturday 7 am-10:30 pm, Sunday 9 am-9 pm

COMMUNITY HAPPENINGS:

https://www.multco.us/behavioral-health/mental-health-crisis-intervention
https://s.smore.com/u/97d2/3ee878dc60e30dff3ece9e8aeda9c0c9.jpeg


Facebook

STAY CONNECTED:

Corbett Middle School / High … bwindust@corbett.k12.or.us

503-261-4268 corbett.k12.or.us/

https://www.facebook.com/corbettschools
https://s.smore.com/u/c485/9a942e99987f4a6fb90d6838903d6639.gif
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=Corbett%20Middle%20School%20%2F%20High%20School%20(Main%20Campus)%2C%20E%20Historic%20Columbia%20Rvr%2C%20Corbett%2C%20OR%2C%20USA&hl=en
mailto:bwindust@corbett.k12.or.us
tel:503-261-4268
https://corbett.k12.or.us/

